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OCTOBER 2020 

Management Committee 

Meeting Wednesday 21st 

October @7.30pm 

NOVEMBER 2020 

ANNUAL GENERAL 

MEETING 18th November 

2020  

 

 

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

DECEMBER 2020 

Last day for Children – 

Wednesday 23rd December 

 

JANUARY 2021 

Children return – Monday 

11th January 2021 

 

 

YARRUNGA’S CHRISTMAS CLOSURE 

The last day for children will be on Wednesday 23rd December. The first day back 

will be Monday 11th January 2021.  

Please ensure that your fees are paid up to the end of the year and there will be 

no fees charged for the period we are closed 24/12/2020-10/1/2021 

 

 

Rooms for 2021 

Next year there will be a change in where the rooms are situated, the Preschool will 

be back down the bottom and the Junior Preschool Room will be up the top. 

  

Christmas at Yarrunga 

Due to Covid-19 restrictions on gatherings, Christmas 

will look a bit different at Yarrunga this year. While it 

is very unfortunate that we cannot hold our usual 

Christmas party, we will be celebrating in the 

following ways:  

• Educators will film the children participating 

in the ‘Christmas Concert’ and post the videos 

to the closed Facebook group.  

• We will have Christmas lunch with all the 

children across all rooms during the last week 

of the year (no parents unfortunately).  

• Preschool graduation will go ahead in smaller 

groups over a week. The Preschool team will 

communicate this with families.  

 

 



 

 

 

CHILDREN’S T-SHIRTS & JUMPERS  

If you would like to order a t-shirt or shirts or jumpers for your 

child/ren, order forms will be available in the office – Shirts 

$12.00, Jumpers $25 each   

Please see Lisa or Karen  

  

  

WE WELCOME YOUR FEEDBACK! 

How can we make our newsletter better? 

What information would you like us to include? 

Call us on: (02) 60217597 

Or EMAIL admin@yarrunga.com.au 

 

Yarrunga can now be followed  

  on Facebook and Instagram  

 

WET BAGS  

We have several wet bags left, if anyone would like one or two please see 

Karen or Lisa in the office, they are $4 each. 

 

mailto:admin@yarrunga.com.au


 

 

Educators rooms for 2020:  

Nursery: Nicole, Emma, Lesley and Serena  

Junior Preschool: Krystine, Chrissy, Julie, Tash & Deb  

Preschool: Alana and Natt  

Float staff: Jay, Carly, Robyn and Jodie  

SCHOOL LEAVERS: 

Most of the children have already had their “Big School” visits and we wish them well for their 

next adventure – Primary School. 

Aeden Beath    Olivia Hanna    Alex MacKenzie 

Elora Hollis    Bowie Jackson   Elle Distefano 

Coco Miller    Alfred Sellwood   Violet Slater 

Rosie Sanson    Finn Border    Toby Phillips 

Fletcher Trollope   Olivia Thornton   Emilia Thornton 

Maeve Dunsmore   Jasper Fellows   Finley Forster  

Cailin Ewing    William Bradley   Emmett Burns 

 

There are also a few Yarrunga families that are not returning next year, we wish them well and 

thank them for their continued support. 

 

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE FOR 2021 

    Executive    General Committee 

PRESIDENT   Genna Richter   Therese Lum 

SECRETARY   Alana Wilson    Melissa Sellwood 

TREASURER   Carly Sheather   Jane Hendy 

VICE PRESIDENT  Kate Chandler   Lauren Hanna 

VICE SECRETARY  Heike Wilson    Justine McCormack 

VICE TREASURER  Rinelda van den Berg  Matthew Raine  

         Megan Dallinger 

         Ben Nott 

 

 
 

 

 

 

FEE INCREASE 

Yarrunga’s daily fees will increase to $97 per day from the 11th January 2021.  

 A letter explaining the increase will be emailed to all families. 



 

PRESCHOOL ROOM NEWS  
This month we are having Sophie and Phil come into our room to work with the children as they study at 

their respective higher education places. We welcome them both into our room and hope they enjoy 

themselves as much as we will enjoy having them.  
 

We have been on an adventure to Pet Barn and to the train station. 

Whilst at the train station, we were able to board a real train, walk 

through the carriages, and go in the captain’s cabin where they drive the 

train. We hope that we can organise an excursion on a train to Culcairn, 

stay for a picnic at the park located right behind the train station, and 

take a bus back to Yarrunga. This follows the children’s interests of 

wanting to go to the train station, and of transport toys.  
 

Whilst our new backyard and garden are being built, we are unable to open the gates as the temporary 

fencing is too short for our ever-growing Pre-Schoolers. We hope that this will be completed soon so we 

can re-open the gates and enjoy our interactions with our younger peers.  

The children have been really focusing on building cubby’s out of the big blocks in the top yard, and 

working together to play with the water and not in it, when in the sandpit, making river channels and 

volcanoes.  
 

Transition to school is really hitting off, with all of our school aged children visiting their primary 

schools this month. We have made a school play area as well where the children can dress up in school 

uniforms and do schoolwork to get ready for their big leap into big school.  

As these are happening so are the end of year letters that the educators are working hard on writing. 

These recap the year your child has had here at Yarrunga and we hope that reading them brings you 

satisfaction and joy.  
 

With Christmas fast approaching, we are practicing our Christmas songs. Sadly, this year due to COVID-

19, we are unable to put on our famous Christmas concert. This year we will be recording the show and 

putting it up on our private Facebook groups. We are also in the middle of doing our Christmas crafts 

which showcase a special skill that the children have learnt this year.  
 

From all the Pre-School staff, we wish you a happy and safe holiday and will see you all in the new year, 

some in school uniforms! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Krystine, Natt, Netty, Julie and Tash.   

   preschool@yarrunga.com.au 
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JUNIOR PRESCHOOL NEWS 

 

Here we are, it is the homeward roll…  Welcome everyone to the December edition of the 

JPS newsletter entry!  It certainly has been a momentous 11 and-a-bit-months, but the 

Juniors have absolutely rocked 2020!  It is incredible how much every member of Team 

Junior (including educators and teacher) has grown this year.   

Reflecting, there have been huge leaps forward for learners in terms of their 

self-help skills (dressing / undressing, toileting, addressing basic hygiene).  We 

have seen some lovely friendships blossom and flourish between class members, 

which will continue in the new year as children transition into the Preschool 

program in 2021.  Through managed risk-taking, children have gained 

confidence and a variety of skills, learning to take chances, and reaping the rewards for their bravery.  

Emotional resilience and persistence are traits that most young children struggle with (many adults too!), 

but there has been massive progress for class members with establishing 

and furthering these vital, life-long abilities.  During spontaneous and 

Intentional Teaching-based learning and play experiences, cognitive; social 

/ emotional; language; and physical skills have been practiced and 

enhanced.   

The children who are remaining in the Junior Room next year are 

establishing some impressive skills that will promote leadership abilities, enabling them to further build 

on their confidence and consolidate a positive self-identity.  Those who are moving to the Preschool 

Room are more than ready for the next challenging adventure! 

Lately the group have relished completing their Christmas gifts and 

crafts, as they have discussed the upcoming festive period, sharing 

about what gifts they would like, who is set up their Christmas tree 

(and what decorations feature on it) and breaking out in spontaneous 

carols!   

  Last month we farewelled Phil… well, it was more of a “see-you-soon” 

moment, as he continues his TAFE placement in the Nursery / Toddler Room, before 

moving into the Preschool Room.  His presence is certainly missed in the room, but our group relish seeing 

him out in the yard and rush to him, eager to invite and include him in their play. 

 

A big thank you to Liv for bringing baby Lenny in for a bath last week for the entire 

Centre to watch and share in.  It was a wonderful experience, enjoyed by all. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Stay tuned to our individual closed-group Facebook room pages for the broadcasts of our Christmas 

concert over the coming week! 

We would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank you for sharing this year with us and 

entrusting us to be a part of your child’s learning journey.  We hope that you enjoy looking back at the 

year, as you read their Individual Learning Journal and seeing the growth and learning that has taken 

place.  Wishing you all the happiest and safest festive season yet.  May it be as action-packed and 

adventurous, or as laid-back and sedate as you are hoping for it to be.  Merry Christmas, and to all a 

good year! 

Alana, Chrissy, Emma, Julie, Emily and Robyn  

juniorpreschool@yarrunga.com.au    

Educational Leader: 

 

 

 

NO FOOD FROM HOME!  A reminder that we have children attending Yarrunga 

with severe allergies to egg, dairy, nut, and sesame. Anaphylaxis is a severe and 

potentially life-threatening allergic reaction. We want to do our best to keep 

those at risk safe.   

Please refrain from bringing food from home.  

If you are bringing treats to share for your child’s birthday, please check with 

room educators for allergies prior.   

 

 

Yarrunga Policies: 

Just a reminder to families and for all our new family’s information – our policies can be 

accessed on our website www.yarrunga.com.au and the password is 2640 

http://www.yarrunga.com.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Grievance Policy  

If parents have any concerns or complaints, please follow the attached Grievance Policy  

1 Informal Resolution of Grievances  
  

   Initially any grievance raised will be approached in an informal manner.   
           (Informal Procedure for Resolution of Grievance). If required, an appointment          

time with the Centre Director and/or  
            President of the Management Committee         

  Genna Richter (phone 0428109382) to discuss the grievance can be arranged.  

  

2 Formal Resolution of Grievances  
2.1   In the event informal processes are unable to be used or informal processes fail to achieve a 

satisfactory outcome for any of the parties involved in the grievance, the formal process will then 

be used.  Determining whether the grievance will be handled formally is at the discretion of the 

Director/President of Management Committee based on feedback from the concerned parties at 

the conclusion of the informal stage (Formal Procedure for Resolution of Grievance).  
  

2.2   When a formal resolution of grievance is pursued, all interactions must be documented by 
the Director (Complaint form), signed (by Director and or parties involved), and a copy given to 
each party concerned.  
  

2.3   Any allegation that the safety, health or wellbeing of a child has been compromised, or 

relating to a staff member, the details of action taken in response to a complaint will be recorded 

and kept in a confidential place.   
  

3 Regulatory Authority – ACECQA  
  

 3.1    The Nominated Supervisor or Certified Supervisor will notify (within 24 hours of the 

complaint being made) ACECQA of a complaint that alleges  
- a serious incident has occurred or is occurring while a child is being educated and cared for by 

Yarrunga.  
- the National Law and/or National Regulations have been contravened.  

     
The required Forms to be completed are;  
Notification of Complaints and Incidents (Other than serious Incidents) as required by the 

Education & Care Services National Regulations – through the National Quality Agenda IT System 

(NQA IT System). Log in to access the portal.   
A scanned copy of the written complaint will be uploaded prior to submitting the 

form electronically.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


